

Saint Nathaniel's Academy

'Courtesy • Consideration • Respect'

Principal: Mrs R Patrick

Westport Road, Burslem, Stoke-on-Trent, ST6 4JG

T: 01782 234950

E: admin@saintnathaniels.org.uk W:saintnathaniels.org.uk

Newsletter 16 17th January 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been another busy week here at Saint Nathaniel's and the children have been working hard learning all about their new subject themes for this half term. You should have received your child's knowledge organisers, please take the time to read through these together.

Re-Start Your Heart Workshops

There has been a lot of interest to participate in the Restart your Heart Workshops which is absloutley great. We are aiming to run a third session so that everyone interested can have a place on the training. Mrs Robinson will keep you updated.

Breakfast Club

A polite reminder that the last time for entry to our breakfast club is 8:20am. Children must be accompanied to the door by an adult. Thank you for your co-operation.

School Uniform / PE Kits

Please ensure that your child is wearing the correct school uniform to school – black or grey trousers or skirt for girls and black or grey trousers for boys. Please note that leggings are not school uniform. Also, please make sure that your child has their PE kit in school on a Monday which can then be left in school for the week.

Winter Weather

In the event of a school closure due to heavy snow, we will endeavour to inform parents/carers as quickly as possible in the following ways; Displaying an announcement on the school website, informing local radio stations and sending a text message through the schools text messaging service.

Hygiene

Please help us to reduce the amount of coughs and colds in school by encouraging your child to have good hygiene routines e.g. washing hands after using the toilet, covering their mouth when coughing or sneezing. Your help with this would be greatly appreciated.

Payments

When paying for school dinners, please try to make sure that you avoid being in arrears. Payments can be made via the Arbor app or the school office. Also, after school club payments should be made on the day that you collect your child.

Smoking

Please try to refrain from smoking on the footpaths around school when children are entering and leaving school. We thank you for your support with this.

Team Points

Congratulations to our winning team 'Rowling'. Team Rowling will have a non school uniform day on Friday 31st January. Well done to all of the team!

Young Voices

Good luck to all children taking part in the Young Voices concert on Monday. Please ensure that you are on time to collect your child at 10:30pm from school once the concert has finished.

Attendance

We continue to monitor attendance very closely at school. Below are the latest attendance results for each class for last week. **Congratulations** to <u>Class 6JR</u> for having the highest attendance last week and to <u>Class 4TG</u> for having absolutely no late marks – well done. Our school target is 96%.

	Lates	<u>%</u> Attendance		Lates	<u>%</u> Attendance
R1JT	10	92.5%	3ES	7	94.7%
R2HP	5	91%	4ES	1	94.3%
1EM	10	94.2%	4TG	0	97.7%
1LW	7	98.7%	5CW	2	98.3%
2AB	10	96.1%	5MF	11	95.7%
2AB/ET	3	96.2%	6EP	3	94.7%
3DY	7	98%	6JR	8	99.3%

Dates

20th January - Young Voices Concert

22nd January - Y6 Parent meeting about residential 14th February - School closed to pupils for INSET 17th - 21st February - School closed for Half term





Saint Nathaniel's Academy

'Courtesy • Consideration • Respect'

Principal: Mrs R Patrick
Westport Road, Burslem, Stoke-on-Trent, ST6 4JG
T: 01782 234950

E: admin@saintnathaniels.org.uk W:saintnathaniels.org.uk

